
Horsell CofE Junior School 

 

16th March 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As you know, the school has been following advice from the government with regards to the Coronavirus.  It is 

important that we do all that we can as a school community to follow national guidelines and keep our children 

safe. 

The latest advice from government is that anyone who lives with someone who has a cough or a temperature 

should stay at home for 14 days.  We have also been advised that non-essential travel and social venues should 

be avoided.  We are therefore taking some additional measures at school to protect our children.   

1. The Year 3 trip to Bucks museum has been cancelled 

2. Year 6 Junior Citizen trip will be cancelled 

3. Sporting fixtures with other schools will be cancelled 

4. Whole school acts of collective worship will cease and children will have an act of collective worship in 

their class instead 

5. The Easter service will not be taking place in the church.  We are hoping to stream the service via a 

secure Youtube channel to parents.  Watch this space! 

6. The Musical Showcase evening, which was due to take place on 25th March, has been postponed until 

the summer term. 

This is a time for us all to pull together as a community and we will doing all we can to support one another over 

the coming days and weeks.  We must make sure that our children are not unduly worried by the current 

situation and teachers will be speaking to them about the coronavirus in PSHE lessons over the coming days. 

Thank you very much for your understanding and patience in these challenging times. 

With very best wishes 

 

Mrs Wand 

Headteacher 


